



1 Goulburn Street Abermain, NSW 2326

Ph: 02 4930 4210

Fax: 02 4930 4319

Email: abermain-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

04 Mar 2025

ANNUAL CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL

Dear Parent/Carer.

Students from Kindergarten to Year 6 will participate in our annual Cross Country Carnival carnival. The carnival will be run in sessions according to age groups; two sessions in the morning and the last session after lunch. Parents/Carers are invited to come along for the time their child is racing.

Date:

Wednesday 19th March, 2025

Venue:

School Fields, near the basketball courts

Uniform:

Full Sports Uniform or a shirt in their House colour and school shorts/skort

PROGRAM:

09.30am Students who turn 5, 6 and 7 this year 10.15am Students who turn 8, 9 and 10 this year 12:15pm Students who turn 11,12 and 13 this year

Please note that these times are estimations only

Students are asked to wear a school hat and sensible enclosed shoes that are suitable for running. They will also need to bring a bottle of water. Students will come from their classrooms and run the course, then return to their classrooms. While waiting to compete, students will sit under the coloured gazebo for their house group.

For students who will be eligible to compete, the Zone Cross Country is scheduled for Friday 9th May, 2025 (Term 2 - Week 2). A note will be sent home regarding Zone Cross Country at a later date.

If you **do not** wish for your child to participate in the Cross Country carnival, or if your child's medical history has changed, please contact the school office on 49304210 by Tuesday 18th March, 2025.

DEBBIE BOWER Principal

CAROLYN MCGEE Sports Co-Ordinator